
 

 

SCHOOL DISTRICT OF BONDUEL 
BONDUEL, WISCONSIN 54107 

Regular Board Meeting 

Approximately 7:00 PM MS/HS LMC 

August 18th, 2025 
 

Minutes 
 
The meeting was called to order by Board President Dennis Bergsbaken at 7:00 p.m.  All Board 
members were in attendance.  Also in attendance were administration, staff, and members of the 
public. 
 
A motion by Dale Bergsbaken was seconded by Nate Burton for approval of Minutes of the August 
4th, 2025, Regular Board Meeting.  The motion carried 7-0. 
 
A motion by Dave Bohm was seconded by Dale Bergsbaken for Voucher approval of checks 
numbered 113908 through 113931 for the period of 7/31/25 through 8/11/25 in the amount of 
$50,021.54 and no ACH payment.  The motion carried 7-0. 
 
A motion by Dale Bergsbaken was seconded by Greg Borowski to approve the staff resignation as 
presented.  The motion carried 7-0. 
 
A motion by Dave Bohm was seconded by Dale Bergsbaken to approve the staff hires as presented.  
The motion carried 7-0. 
 
A motion by Julie Felhofer was seconded by Dale Bergsbaken to approve the Safety Plans as 

presented.  The motion carried 7-0. 

 

A motion by Julie Felhofer was seconded by Greg Borowski to approve the NEOLA Policy 34-2, 

First Reading.  The motion carried 7-0. 

 

In the Food Service Director’s Report, Betsy Stanke updated the Board on ordering for teacher 

inservice and beyond, regular maintenance checks on freezers and other equipment and 

contacting Everflow regarding apples. 

 

In the Maintenance Director’s Report, Butch Froemming updated the Board on winding down 

the Summer and gearing up for a new school year, replacing ceiling and carpet tiles, and a recent 

vacation. 

 

In the District Administrator’s Report, Joe Dawidziak updated the Board on a recent Wellness 
meeting and a reminder of the upcoming inservice activities. 
 
In the Elementary Principal’s Report, Mrs. Groeneveld discussed teachers and staff coming into 
the building, progress regarding the donated Book Vending Machine, complimenting maintenance 
staff with how good everything looks, and preparations for the upcoming year and Open House. 
 
In the MS/HS Principal’s Report, Mrs. Dobratz discussed the recent new teacher orientation and  
the trail tours given by Mr. Schindel, the recent FFA Alumni Corn Roast, and the building coming 
back to life with the return of staff over the past few days/weeks. 
 



 

 

In the MS/HS Associate Principal’s Report, Ms. Hintz discussed tying up loose ends related to 
scheduling and the grading scale for the start of the year, recent new family/student tours, and 
complimenting the Professional Development Committee for providing meaningful and impactful 
professional development for the school year coming up. 
 
A motion by Dave Bohm was seconded by Dale Bergsbaken to adjourn to closed session as 
authorized under Wisconsin Statute 19.85(1)(c) for the purposes of considering employment, 
promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation data of any public employee over which the 
governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility.  The motion carried 7-0. 
   
A motion by Dave Bohm was seconded by Nina Rouse to reconvene to open session.  The motion 
carried 7-0. 
 
A motion by Julie Felhofer was seconded by Greg Borowski to approve the Administrator contract 
as presented.  The motion carried 6-1. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:47 p.m. 
 
Greg Borowski, Board Clerk 


